MATE SOUTH AFRICA PARTNERSHIP
MATE-SAP

Meeting Minutes
OCTOBER 27, 2013

Meeting at the home of Charlie Barker, 19 Dawns Way, Leeds, ME – 2 PM

The Lasagna was delicious – thank you Heidi  … and Charlie too!
Attending: Charlie Barker, Bonnie Frick-Jesteadt, Dory Dickman, Paul Dickman, Jasmin Satchwell, George Hardy, Rick Ness, Ed Jesteadt [Scribe]

 

         Opened with Prayer - Rick
         Chairman’s Comments - Rick
         Approval of September 15, 2013 meeting minutes – Moved by George; it was 2nded and approved.
         Treasurer’s reports: 
o   Matching funds progress – since the 9-15 meeting, we’ve collected $3,300 in donations to cover the $3,500 matching challenge.  Another $200 and we’ll have $7,000!
o   Winnie’s computer – Ed talked with the computer shop in Ft. Beaufort; they are looking for some old memory chips.
o   Funds transfer for Tim & Artwell visit in November – George moved that $2,000 be sent to SA Partnership bank account to pay for training/monitoring/mentoring visits in November; it was 2nded and approved.
         Action Items from 9-15 meeting – status:
o   2014 Women’s exchange – there is ‘room’ for about 12 women from PNNE & Boston Presbyteries to travel to SA in July 17- August 7 and participate in the 3 week multicultural seminar and church visitation program hosted by the Amatola Presbytery. Any woman interested MUST have an application submitted to PNNE by the end of 2013.  Send Ed an email if you cannot find the form on the PNNE website.  Ed will remind all MATE Pastors to share this with their congregations. 
o   Rick to prepare response to Sompondo’s [Elder Mayekiso] request for assistance with purchasing the materials for the new outstation church; Ed to transmit to Sompondo.
o   Even with the success of the matching funds challenge, the reports from Tim Wigley and Artwell Chivhinge indicate fencing – or lack thereof – is still a big issue for many families.  Done properly, a 10m x 20m garden [~ 32’ x 65’] costs about $800.  300 families x $800 = $3/4M!  We can build a few, and repair many – and to do so, continuing fundraising will be essential.
         World AIDS Day plans – A proposed bulletin insert for Sunday, Dec. 1 was reviewed; Ed & George to finalize – then Ed will distribute copies to all MATE churches.
         Reports from Tim Wigley and Artwell Chivhinge – received for their September visits.  Tim did 4 villages; 57 attendees.  Artwell did 3 villages; 38 attendees – for a combined total of 95 attendees.  Focus was on mulching, composting, water conservation techniques, planting fruit trees.
         Recent contact with Dr. Norma – She was approached by a group of young Xhosa men for help in starting an NGO [Non-Governmental-Organization] as an “employment agency” and to do job skills improvement.  She asked for my comments-advise-assistance.  I started by providing the following:
o   In August, a teacher from the U.K. who works with Winnie in their educational project in the Tyhume Valley sent me an email, exploring whether if there might be some joint work we could do in the area of skills training – particularly since we are utilizing Tim and Artwell in this capacity.  Log onto www.tvschools.org.uk to see what they are doing there.  I forwarded her email to Dr. Norma, as this may be a good connection for both.

o   Artwell Chivhinge is very involved in the NGO community of the Eastern Cape, and is especially interested in community development projects.  I also forwarded to Dr. Norma his contact information – he could be enormously useful in this new endeavor.

o   Her fledgling website is www.jikani.co.za – “Jikani” loosely translated means “to turn around” – they want to “turn around” their poverty & unemployment status.
o   Where will this go beyond this?  ……?
         Next meeting – December 9 – Sunday – 2 PM @ Charlie’s for an afternoon meal and discussion on [1] The Women’s Exchange for 2014 and [2] the future of SAP.
         Closed with prayer
